## ELNA Minutes - March 07, 2016

Present: Jacki Becker, Pam Blackburn, Phil Collison, Josh Davis (NY), Josh Davis (Penn), KH Harris, Lane Eisenbart, Eric Jay, Christine Kosirog, Dave Loewenstein, Aaron Paden, Matt Pryor, John Sebelius, KT Walsh,

Mike Anderson, Joe Bickford, Jennifer Brown, Jay Holley, Logan Isaman, Frank Janzen, Eric Kirkendall, R.P. Kirtland, Robert Krause, Kristin Morland, Timothy Morland, Charlie Naramore, Brenda Nunez, Madeline O'Brien, Charlotte Pessoni, Judy Romero, Stephen Spencer,

Meeting called to order by Aaron Paden. January and February minutes were reviewed. Phil moved to approve, Matt seconded. Minutes were approved as modified.

RP Kirtland from KU Atheltics spoke about opportunities for community outings for spring sports like baseball or softball. Group tickets would \$3 each of a regular \$12 ticket.

Christine from Penn House gave an update on their efforts. The are partnering with Sun-Cedar which is a re-entry program for people with work gaps due to homelessness or prison. They will only be accepting work place clothing. They are also storing diapers for Happy Bottoms to supply to those in need. They are involved in raising \$75,000 to fund Sun-Cedar.

Phil presented the current 2 plans being reviewed. They are a shared use plan vs. bike lines. Discussion followed about safety issues of both. CAC will receive the actual plan at the scheduled meeting on 3/30. Josh Sheldon of el dorado will be at the 4/4 ELNA meeting.

The Yart Sale will be 3/26 at NY Elementary. Donations may be dropped off during Friday set from 5:30 -9. The sale is 8 -2 on Saturday.

Dave gave an update on Intersection Repair. Alicia & Katy were at Traffic Safety meeting. The painting will e on 4/23 from 10 -4. There will be a pot luck afterwards.

Food Truck Festival wil be 5/7 from 4 - 10. Allen Press confirmed they will allow parking on their grounds. More details on parking will be coming.

No update on Free State Festival.

Lane gave an update on Hike thru History. Henry offered to allow Lane to bring 1<sup>st</sup> panel to a meeting and Yart sale.

Dave gave an update on Board training. Block school and NeighborWorks give training and can do it in Lawrence. Dave to get estimates.

Community Village Lawrence is increasing its memberships. They are getting craftsmen (electricians, plumpers ) signed up.

KT gave a downtown grocery store update. The plan is to get a signed lease.

Presidents Report: The bus stop at 11<sup>th</sup> & Deleware has some broken chairs. City is in process of replacing them.

VP Report: outreach the following Sunday 9:45at Aimee's

Treasurer Report: \$3808 last Monday. Reimbursement request not submitted yet.

Coordinator Report: Summer meeting location needs to be setup. Perculator was deemed pretty small. Maker space will be investigated.

LAN: (Brenda) Board of Realtors has contacted the Legislature to declare the rental inspection unconstitutional. Transit: 3 fares eing discussed. Hub location still up in the air.

Planning: Brewery on Penn now has a slightly smaller design.

Pam moved to adjourn the meeting. Jackie seconded. Meeting was adjourned.